

Community/Campus Advisory Coalition (CCAC)









Indiana University South Bend

The October 10, 2017 meeting of the Community/Campus Advisory Coalition (CCAC) was called to order by Chairperson Gavin Ferlic at 3:33 p.m. in the Council Informal Meeting Room, located on the 4th floor of the County-City Building.

Persons in attendance included the following individuals representing the following entities:

Gavin Ferlic Jennifer Coffman Graham Sparks Tracy Skibins Rebecca Blais Tim Sexton Tony Oleck Gloria Jenkins Rebekah DeLine Karen Eckrich Bill McKenney Adam DeBeck Ashley Colborn Pam Claeys Bill Thompson Christine Hansen Ken Baierl LuElla Webster Marguerite Taylor Margaret Fosmoe

South Bend Common Council South Bend City Clerk's Office South Bend City Clerk's Office South Bend Code Enforcement Notre Dame Notre Dame Notre Dame St. Mary's College St. Mary's College Holy Cross College Holy Cross College Holy Cross College City of South Bend River Park West Neighborhood St. Joseph County Police **IUSB IUSB** Robinson Community Center Robinson Community Center South Bend Tribune

gferlic@southbendin.gov icoffman@southbendin.gov gsparks@southbendin.gov tskibins@southbendin.gov rblais@nd.edu timothy.d.sexton.30@nd.edu aoleck@nd.edu gjenkins@saintmarys.edu rdeline@saintmarys.edu keckrich@hcc-nd.edu bmckenney@hcc-nd.edu adebeck@hcc-nd.edu acolborn@southbendin.gov pamclaeys552@sbcglobal.net wthompson@co.st-joseph.in.us chrihans@umail.iu.edu kbaierl@iusb.edu lwebste1@nd.edu mataylor43@yahoo.com mfosmoe@sbtinfo.com

NOTRE DAME UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Tim Sexton mentioned that the Eddy Street Commons Phase Two (2) is expected to last until <u>2020</u>. He reminded the body that Phase Two (2) includes the construction of a new Robinson Community Learning Center. He also announced that the City and Notre Dame are working collaboratively on putting together IDEA Week which will be <u>April 20, 2018</u> to <u>April 28, 2018</u>.

Tony Oleck introduced himself as a primary point of contact for Notre Dame's off-campus housing office. He stated that he wanted to be a resource for students both wanting to live off campus as well as those that are already living off campus.

Rebecca Blais announced the rebranding of the department devoted to Community Relations. The department is now titled Community Engagement and Outreach. She stated the department is always looking for more ways of partnering with community members and organizations. She also mentioned the numerous Sexual Assault Prevention initiatives and the policy mandate of requiring three (3) years of on-campus housing for Notre Dame Students.

HOLY CROSS COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Karen Eckrich noted the official inauguration of Father David Tyson as the President of Holy Cross College. She announced the 'Ghosts and Goblins' event happening on October 23, 2017. She stated that will be open for the public and will be held from 5:30 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

SAINT MARY'S COLLEGE UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Rebekah DeLine talked about an initiative called a 'Stay-cation'. She stated it would be held over fall break for the students that cannot go back home for break. It will be a week that is full of trips and activities for the students that stay on campus during fall break.

INDIANA UNIVERSITY SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Christine Hansen mentioned the work done on their Student Government Association Constitution. She announced the 'Boo to You' event. It will be held from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. on October 31, 2017. There will be two (2) different haunted houses which will be open to the public.

ST. JOSEPH COUNTY POLICE UPDATES AND CONCERNS:

Bill Thompson reported that things are going well on both the County and City side. They have gotten through a night game and are also looking to educate new students on the safety issues of parties and alcohol.

RESIDENTS/NEIGHBORS UPDATES AND CONCERNS:

Marguerite Taylor praised the Eddy Street Commons Development. She is also excited for the new Robinson Community Learning Center and spoke candidly about her excitement. She mentioned the Robinson Learning Center is not only for youth but for people of all ages.

LuElla Webster talked about the progress of the rehabilitation of Kelly Park. She explained the numerous partnerships and donations that were associated with the park's progress. She expressed her excitement and gratefulness for all of the partners of the community that have been involved in the process.

Pam Claeys stated there has been an increase in traffic, particularly speeders, in the River Park West Neighborhood.

CITY OF SOUTH BEND UPDATES/CONCERNS:

Tracy Skibins introduced herself as Deputy Director to Code Enforcement and shared her excitement to be a resource to the community, specifically the students in attendance. She also encouraged all to get the word out about Neighborhood Clean-Ups. She stated that the Department of Code Enforcement would provide gloves and bags to any neighborhood group of ten (10) or more people.

Ashley Colborn introduced herself as an Assistant City Attorney for the City of South Bend. She announced the South Bend Police Department Treat Night will be held on October 24, 2017 from 5:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.

Chairperson Gavin Ferlic adjourned the meeting at 4:17 p.m.